Hot Line Number 193 - 9 June 2021

Obituary

MUIRHEAD, Kelvin George (George):

On June 3, 2021, peacefully after a difficult illness bravely fought, aged 93 years. A Service for George will be held in the Westpark Chapel, 467 Wairakei Road, Burnside, on Wednesday, June 9, at 2.00pm.

George was part of the original coaching group at Burnside, working with Len Seear, among others. He assisted Doug Youl with the Match Committee workload. When it was agreed to extend the clubrooms in 1991, George was part of the Pavilion Extension sub-group that raised over \$200,000 to complete the task.

George was in the words of older club members who knew him - 'a very nice fellow', 'a real gentleman', 'a very good coach,' and 'a great companion as part of the weekly walking group.'

George was very thorough in whatever he did, and his weekly balancing of the Pokies left nothing to worry any auditor.

George joined the club in 1976, He remained interested in Burnside Bowling Club even though he has not been around the club so much in later years. He kept up to date reading of the club's progress and successes in the weekly Hotline which he liked to discuss with all club members who visited him at his retirement villa.

George's name does not appear on any of our Honours Boards but if there was a Board for club involvement and commitment then George's name would shine brightly.

RIP George - "May your heavenly Greens run fast and true with the sun always at your back."

Bar Duty

The roster for next week is as follows:

Monday 14th June **Barry Bunting** 4.00 to 6.30 Friday 18th June, Peter Kearney 4.00 to 6.30 Saturday 19th June Craig Schroder 4.00 to 6.30

Sponsors of the week



Suburban Earthworks Ltd specialises in all types of domestic and commercial driveway and car park requirements.

Give Brad a call





Harcourts SEGRENADIER















Ainger Tomlin has a strong reputation for providing excellent business advisory, tax and accounting services. Contact the experts

AGM

The Annual General Meeting which will be held on Sunday 27 June at 2pm, any proposed Notices of Motion need to be received by the Secretary at least 14 days prior – so that means by 13th June. The Annual reports are being finalised and the Budget for 2021-2022 considered. There is work going on in the background while many of you are relaxing!

North vs South team announcement

Bowls NZ announced the team for the North vs South fixture to be held in Dunedin 3-5 September and we are pleased to see Tayla Bruce, and Bruce Wakefield are among the named South team.

Bowls NZ On-Line Coaching Course for Coaches –

Information is available via their website, date 27 June.

Scam emails-

Be aware that some people are sending emails that look like they come from someone you know – but if the wording or context doesn't seem quite right, chances are that it's not from your friend or club mate. Recently emails have been received by some of our members. The scammer wanted the receiver to purchase \$1200 worth of I-tune vouchers. Fortunately, they didn't get their wish granted. The best option is to hit 'delete'.

From the Editor's desk

Quote of the week -

"A Gentleman is one who puts more into the world than he takes out." – George Bernard Shaw